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Sat. Feb 22            9-10am Confessions 
         4-4:45pm Exposition of the Blessed 
      Sacrament  & Confessions 
            5:00pm      In Memory of Dean Yakielashek 
     (Myszczyszyn Family) 
  Sun. Feb 23   9:30am     Missa Pro Populo 
          11:00am     Ray Kardas 
     (Stan & Krysia Fit) 
  Mon. Feb 24  9:30am     Intentions of Joseph Mullin 
     (Teresa Walters) 
          Phil Schertzing 
     (Horton Family) 
     7-8pm Holy Hour & Confessions  
  Tues. Feb 25  9:30am     Louis Marshall 
     (Mike & Anne Young) 
  Wed. Feb 26   Ash Wednesday 
   9:30am     Ray Kardas 
     (Jay Yurcich) 
   7:00pm All Parishioners 
  Thurs. Feb 27 9:30am     Special Intention for Adrian Bauer 
     (Teresa Walters)  
  Fri. Feb 28     9:30am      Souls in Purgatory 
     (Marguerite Fonseca) 
   7:00pm Stations of the Cross 
  Sat. Feb 29       4-4:45pm Exposition of the Blessed 
      Sacrament  & Confessions 
            5:00pm     Dave Battersby 
     (Janet Battersby) 
  Sun. March 1       9:30am     Missa Pro Populo 
          11:00am     Intentions of Adelaine Nohara 
     (Teresa Walters) 
           Joseph Baumgartner 
     (Meier Family) 

Confessions from 9-9:20am before all weekday Masses. 
Offertory  February 15th & 16th,  2020 

    66  Envelopes   $1, 655.00 
    Loose Collection  $      45.15 
    Total Offertory   $1, 700.15 
    Lenten Food Drive:  Baskets have been placed at the church 
   entrance.  Donations of nonperishable food items would be  
   appreciated and will be forwarded to Pelham Cares.   
   Thank you.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Respect life Mass March 25th 
  

 

  
 

Feb 15/16-  Cathedral appeal update info—see in folder. 
 
Feb 23– World day of prayer info for bulletin.  Need info and 
see email from Fonthill United.   Word doc in Bulletin and 
prayers as well as graphic.  
 
Insert bishops Lenten letter as well.  

 
Lent—D&P first bulletin insert and blurb in bulletin.   Lenten cal-
endar and jar sticker.  
Feb 23rd 
 
Ash Wednesday 

 

Good stewards realize they really don't own anything. It all belongs to 

God. It is not so much that God owns them, but they are not ours be-

cause we are called to offer them to him.  

 

The reality is that you and I were born naked and with nothing. We will 

die naked and with nothing. If we really could possess something mate-

rial, there would be a way to take it with us. But alas, it all slips through 

our grasp and passes away. And even though all of us came from dust 

and to dust we will return, through Jesus Christ we will live forever in a 

perfect state. The only thing we can take with us? Our hearts and wheth-

er or not we loved. 

 
An Ash Wednesday Prayer 
 
"Ashes to ashes. Dust to dust." 
You remind us today, oh Lord, of our origin and end. 
In the beginning, You fashioned us in the Garden. 
You dignified dust with the Breath of Life. 
You made us in Your image and likeness. 
You led Your people through the dust of the Sinai wilderness to 
the Promised Land. 
You overcame temptation in the dry desert. 
You healed the blind with dirt and clay. 
Three times Your body stirred the dust 
as you fell on the road to Calvary. 
Hear the cry of Your people! 
One day we will return to dust. 
This Lenten season, stir our minds to contemplate You, our 
hearts to love You, and our bodies to serve You in our brothers 
and sisters. 
May our prayer, fasting, and almsgiving 
be Your breath alive in us. 
Amen. 
Ash Wednesday Ashes—if room Feb 23rd. 

 

 

 
 

 
Migrant ministry donations– first Sunday of march 

 
 
 
 

 
Our Lady of the Scapular Parish in Niagara Falls will have perpet-
ual Eucharistic Adoration.   
 
 
 
 
 
A reminder- Our website domain name has changed to the 
  following:  www.stannfenwick.com 
 
Retrouvaille announcements begin January 19th...see doc in B & 
P. 

 
 

 
 
 
   Altar server registration forms were handed out to students 
   last week.  If your child is interested, please fill out the form as 
   soon as possible and return it to the school or church or phone 
   the office for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 Retrouvaille:  A Lifeline for marriages. Is Catholic in origin and 
  orientation but is open to all married couples regardless of  
  religious background.  Information pamphlets can be found at  
  the back of the church.  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
The Gospels continue to challenge us to the core. This is espe-
cially true in the way our social relationships have developed. 
Feeling safe and secure in the world are not things that come 
easily these days. Actually, we may find ourselves feeling more 
reservation, caution, reluctance, and fear than ever before. In a 
moment’s notice, life can drastically change. When someone has 
been intentionally and violently hurt, especially someone we love, 
we can all too easily find ourselves very attracted to the Old Tes-

tament philosophy of “an eye for an eye 
and a tooth for a tooth.”  
Intellectually, we know this is not what 
Jesus wants us to do. But on some level 
it just seems to make practical or even 
political sense. After all, why should we 
allow someone to get away with a hei-
nously violent act? Yet, Jesus cannot be 
any clearer than he is with this! Offer no 
resistance to one who is evil. Turn the 
other cheek as well. When pressed into 

service, go two miles. Do not turn your back on one who wants to 
borrow. Love your enemies. Now, take a moment to reflect on all 
of this. Consider a horrible act of violence committed against 
someone you love. Listen. Think. Be honest. Can you do as Je-
sus directs? 
We want to be holy. But we are more comfortable with a definition 
of holiness that can keep us saying our prayers and on our knees 
in church. We are not comfortable with a definition of holiness 
that has something to say about to how we react to and negotiate 
life. We like to keep a sharp and strong line between the secular 
and the sacred. In fact, we would prefer that the doors between 
them be kept closed. God wants us to be holy as He is holy. If 
God sees this one way and we see it another, then where does 
this leave us on our journey to God? 
Our minds like the practical, worldly, and secular answers to 
things. They are more black and white and at first glance appear 
to make more sense. Holiness wells up from our souls and is be-
yond reason. It cannot be explained. It is something we just simp-
ly know comes as a result of deep prayer. The truly contemplative 
eye knows inwardly that what Jesus asks is true and then willingly 
does it. It may not be easy. 
 
Lenten Prayer:  Generous Father, you constantly shower us with 
your abundant graces.  Grant, we pray, that our Lenten sacrifices, 
prayers and reflection will help us to better recognize the graces 
of this season.  May we share what you have given us with those 
less fortunate.  And help us, Father, to walk confidently on our 
path, leading us closer to you as we prepare to welcome your 
Son, our Risen Saviour, this Easter.  Amen. 

 
Cathedral Appeal Update  

Did you know that our diocese has been blessed with 
five bishops since being named a diocese in 1958?  
Looking back, the Most Reverend John Aloysius 
O’Mara was appointed the third bishop of the Diocese 
of St. Catharines on February 2, 1994.  He was in-

stalled in the Cathedral of St. Catharine of Alexandria on April 13, 
1994 and faithfully served as our bishop until his retirement on 
November 9, 2001.  Bishop O’Mara recently celebrated his 95

th
 

birthday.  From installations to ordinations our Cathedral has 
been home to many blessed occasions in its 175 years.  Restora-
tion work continues and is on budget and on schedule.  Thank 
you for prayerfully considering making a donation to this $1.2 mil-
lion appeal as we prepare for the future.  Pick up a pledge form in 
your church or visit us on the web at www.saintcd.com/appeal.  
Thank you and God bless you! 

 

 

 

 

Annual Diocesan 
 

RESPECT FOR LIFE MASS 

Presider 
Most Reverend Gerard Bergie, D.D.  

Bishop of St. Catharines 
 Cathedral of St. Catherine of Alexandria 

 
Wednesday, March 25 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 

Reception to follow in the parish hall 

Hosted by the Diocesan CWL 

 

 

 

 

 

March 1st– thank for brunch etc.  & world day of prayer info. 

Lenten food drive begins…...March 1st.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Start first Sunday of Lent 

For all who have been abused whether physically, mentally, 
emotionally or sexually, and those who journey with them, that 
they be met with true repentance by their abusers, and with 
respect and compassion by church leaders so that they might 
be restored to peace and fullness of life.  

For families and communities where sexual abuse has oc-
curred, we pray for wounds to be healed, and trust to be re-
stored. 

We pray for forgiveness for the sins committed by members of 
the Church who have broken sacred trust and abused your 
beloved children.   

For the priests and religious who minister now in our Diocese, 
we pray that they be strengthened in their vocations, and un-
der the protection of Our Blessed Mother, recommit them-
selves to the care of your people, protecting them from every 
evil.  

 
Petitions for Share Lent 
March 1st 

First Sunday of Lent 
For our common home, that all who dwell on it and are 
sustained by it may open their eyes to see its precious 
diversity and appreciate the purpose of each creature. 
We pray to the Lord. 
March 8th 

Second Sunday of Lent 
For the people who call the Amazon their home, especially 
its Indigenous and traditional peoples, that they may be 
heard, listened to, and supported in their defence of God’s 
beautiful creation. We pray to the Lord. 
March 15th 

Third Sunday of Lent 
For the Indigenous and traditional peoples who are on the 
frontlines of the struggle to preserve and safeguard the 
precious habitats of our common home, that their rights 
may be respected. We pray to the Lord. 
March 22nd 

Fourth Sunday of Lent 
For all of us, that we may awaken to the disproportionate 
effects of climate change on the people of the Global 
South, and work together to change habits, structures, 
and systems that damage our planet, our common home. 
We pray to the Lord. 
March 29th 

Fifth Sunday of Lent– use one or two of these……. 
For the millions of children, women, and men whose lives 
depend on the Amazon, particularly Indigenous peoples, 
that their way of life be respected and defended by all. 
We pray to the Lord. 
For the Government of Canada and all world leaders, that 
they may come to a fuller appreciation of their responsibility 
to uphold human dignity and to care for God’s creation. 
We pray to the Lord. 
For the members of our Church, that we may hear the cry 
of the poor, be inspired to respond and to restore integrity 
to all of creation. We pray to the Lord. 
For our parish, that we may be moved to act in solidarity 
with our sisters and brothers in the Global South, to give 
generously towards works of justice and peace, and to 
enter into prayer and discernment about what we can do 
as a community for the preservation of our common home. 
April 5th 

Palm Sunday 
For the children, women and men of our world, that together 
we may foster care for the Earth and build love, justice, 
and peace for all of God’s creation. We pray to the Lord. 

 

 
 
 

 

Confessions St. Denis Parish from 8-9pm, Monday to Friday. 
These confession times will continue throughout the entire year. 
A confessional has been built for this purpose in the meeting 
room close to the St. Denis adoration chapel. The entrance is off 
of Carlton Street and there is parking in the Church parking lot.  
Take advantage of this beautiful opportunity to come have your 
sins forgiven.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Calendar 
February 2020….. 
Feb 23rd….. Youth Ministry will host breakfast/brunch  
   following all morning Masses.  
Feb 24th….  CWL meeting after Morning Mass 
Feb 26th….. Ash Wednesday.  Masses 9:30am & 7pm. 
March 2020….. 
March 1st…. First Sunday of Lent 
March 3rd….. Morning Mass will be at 8:30am 
March 6th…. First Friday Holy Communion to sick and  
   Homebound.  Phone the office to arrange a visit.  
March 6th….. World Day of Prayer—Fenwick United Church 
March 16-20… March Break 
March 18th…. Youth Ministry will take place during March  
   Break. 
March 28th…. Diocesan wide day of reconciliation. 10am-2pm. 
March 29th…… Solidarity Sunday 
March 29th….. Youth Ministry will host breakfast/brunch  
   following all morning Masses.  
The Way of the Cross:  For Roman Catholics throughout the 
world, the Stations of the Cross are synonymous with Lent, Holy 
Week and, especially, Good Friday. This devotion is also known as 
the "Way of the Cross", the "Via Crucis", and the "Via Dolorosa." It 
commemorates 14 key events on day of Christ's crucifixion. A 
Plenary indulgence is granted to the faithful who make a good 
confession before the pious devotion of the Stations of the 
Cross. Please join with us each Friday evening as we gather to 
walk with Jesus this holy season of Lent. 

 
Share Lent 2020 
Lent prepares us for the heart of the 
Christian faith — the great Easter 
celebration of the Resurrection of Jesus 
Christ, our Lord. It is a time to have a heart-
to-heart with God; to let oneself be more 
inhabited by Jesus, the Saviour; to ask for 
peace for oneself, one’s family and the 
peoples of the Earth; and to seek inner 
transformation through prayer, fasting and 
almsgiving.  

This Share Lent, let’s stand in 
solidarity with the defenders of the 

Earth  
This year, Development and Peace — Caritas Canada is 
encouraging us to support all those in the Amazon and the Global 
South who are caring for God’s creation. How can we help? 
Donate online at devp.org/give or give during the Solidarity Sunday 
collection on March 29, the 5

th
 Sunday of Lent. Your generosity 

helps support over 149 projects in 36 countries around the world! 
Read Development and Peace’s Share Lent literature and watch 
the videos to learn about and hear from the guardians of the Earth. 
Weekly literature will be inserted in the bulletin.  
Sign the Solidarity Letter addressed to two embattled Brazilian 
communities at devp.org/act. 
 

″The cry of the poor is the Church’s cry of hope. 
When we make their cry our own, we can be certain, 

our prayer too will reach to the clouds.” 
Homily of Pope Francis at the concluding mass of the Pan-

Amazonian Synod 

Today’s bulletin insert is the Solidarity Calendar.   Use this 
calendar to learn, think, pray and act throughout your Lenten 
journey. Also attached to today’s bulletin is a jar sticker to 
create your own Lenten collection jar! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Bingo every Thursday evening 7-9pm in the parish hall. 
Youth Ministry every Wednesday evenings 6:30-8:30pm. 
http://stannfenwick.wixsite.com/youthministry or email the parish.  
 

 
 

 
Lift Jesus Higher Rally:  Saturday, March 7th, 2020.  Metro 
Toronto Convention Centre.  Our Youth Group will be attending.  
Cost is $25. If you would like to join them, contact Genevieve at  
289-219-4233 for more info and to register.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
St. Catharines Right to Life Dinner: Saturday, February 29, 
2020 at 6:00pm at Holiday Inn Parkway Conference Centre, 327 
Ontario St., St. Catharines. Guest Speaker: Amy Ford of Embrace 
Grace. Join us for dinner, fellowship and an excellent speaker who 
will inform, inspire and encourage us. To reserve tickets ($50, $25 
for students), call 684-7505 or email: info@chooselife.ca.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY:  for grades 5-12, Wed. evenings 6:30-
8:30pm. Has now  resumed!  Registration form is on our 
website http://stannfenwick.wixsite.com/youthministry.   If you 
would like to volunteer to assist with activities on Wednesday 
evenings,  check out our website http://stannfenwick.wixsite.com/
youthministry or email the parish.  

 
 
 
 
4. The Annual St. Catharines CWL Diocesan Convention is set 
for Tuesday May 12th & Wednesday May 13th and will be held at 
the Americana Resort & Conference Centre in Niagara Falls. Mass 
will be celebrated at St. Thomas Moore in Niagara Falls on Tuesday 
night. This is going to be a fabulous event and I hope to see you all 
there. 
 
Cost for the event will be $90 for the day. Lunch only is $35 and 
Dinner only is $55. 

 
 
 
 

Registration is the official way we join a parish community. 

Many people think that because they attend a particular parish 

they automatically belong. At times, young adults who have 

moved away for years think they are still signed up under 

their parents. But membership requires signing up, formally 

enrolling yourself in a parish. Registration is a commitment to 

a community, a way to be included in the religious, social, and 

ministerial activities of your parish. Your registration affects 

the parish in many ways. Census numbers can determine how 

many priests are assigned to a church, what benefits and 

obligations the community has to the diocese, and how 

Masses, Confessions, and devotions are planned and 

scheduled. Registration shows you belong. It is also necessary 

for certain benefits, like scheduling sacraments, obtaining 

sponsor certificates, and getting donation statements for taxes. 

Most importantly, it lets the parish count on you, to call on 

you to assist in its mission. Registering in your parish is a 

statement of faith and confidence in the life and work of your 

parish. 
 
 
 

ST. ANN WEEKLY BINGO 
Bingo resumes on Thursday, January 9th, 7pm.  This parish 
fundraiser provides us with extra funds to pay for elevator 
inspections/repairs, fire inspections, church enhancement projects 
(small and large projects over the years).  It is run weekly by a 
dedicated group of volunteers and attended by parishioners and 
members of our community.  Thank you to all who have worked 
hard to ensure this fundraiser remains a part of our community and 
to those who continue to support it.  All are welcome to attend.   
 
As we begin a new year, you may want to consider volunteering for 
one of the many ministries/groups in our parish.  Visit our website: 
www.stannfenwick.com for information or phone the parish office.  
 
 
 
 
“Equipping young Catholics to share the truth through word, deeds, 
and actions, so that their lives are forever purpose-driven and 
centred on Christ, inviting others to do the same." 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Welland Knights of Columbus Council #2146 will be celebrating 
their 100th Anniversary in June 2020 and would appreciate it if 
anyone has any photos, memorabilia or stories they could share 
with their Council. Contact Patrick Rothwell, Grand Knight, Council 
#2146 Welland, 905-732-9475. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
First Communion: If your child is attending a public school and will 
be receiving the Sacrament of First Communion this coming school 
year, please phone the office for information regarding registration 
and sacramental preparation.  
 
 
 
 
 
Volunteers needed:  Please phone the office soon if you can 
assist with church cleaning, lector, Eucharistic Minister, Youth 
Ministry, Bingo, Seasonal Agricultural ministry, altar serving, music, 
church maintenance (inside and out including gardens). Information 
about these ministries is posted on the parish website 
www.stannfenwick.com.  Church cleaning commitment requires 
about 2 hours ever 4 weeks.   
 
 
Families and children are important to our parish.  Recognizing this, 
Children’s Liturgy will be offered at the Sunday, 9:30am Mass. 
Children in the congregation will be invited up and then dismissed 
to the church hall  where volunteers will share the readings in a 
focussed environment from approved resources adapted for 
children. This process helps them to better understand the gospel 
message and its application to their own lives. This is an act of 
worship. Parents and grandparents can expect the return of their 
children at the offertory as the Liturgy of the Eucharist 
begins.  Intended for children ages 4 -8, this special liturgical 
ministry is dependent on volunteers. If interested, please call the 
parish office.  NOTE:  Those 18+ will need to be screened and 
obtain a police check as part of this ministry’s volunteer training 
protocols 
 
Society of St Vincent de Paul- North of 60:  The St Ann 
Conference of St Vincent de Paul will once again support the 
community of Naujaat (pronounced “now-we-ought”). If you would 
like to contribute to this worthy cause, donations can be placed in 
the St Vincent de Paul box. Please place donations in an envelope 
marked “North of 60”. Cheques should be made out to the Society 
of St Vincent de Paul, Welland Particular Council. If you would like 
a receipt, please provide your name and address.  
 

 
Offence Declarations:  If you are a parish volunteer involved with  
high risk ministries, you are required to submit an Offence 
Declaration form to the diocese each year.  The parish office will 
mail a letter and  forms to you by the end of July.  Please submit 
them to the chancery office as soon as possible.  A stamped, 
addressed envelope is included for your convenience.  Your co-
operation is appreciated.   Also, for all parishioners who 
volunteer in high or low risk ministries, please notify the office of 
any change in your status in order to keep our records up to date.  If 
any parishioner would like to become involved in our parish 
ministries, our website www.stannfenwick.com will provide you 
with information for the many opportunities available.  Or, please 
phone the office.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Countdown to Lent…..Lent begins on Ash 
Wednesday, February 26th. Prayer, penance, fasting 
and almsgiving are the main Lenten works.  “Even now, 
says the Lord, return to me with your whole heart, with 
fasting and weeping and mourning.  Joel 2:12.  Masses 

      will be celebrated at 9:30am and 7pm. 

Question:  
Why do we place ashes on our forehead each Ash Wednesday? 
Answer:  
Ashes are rich in spiritual symbolism. We recall in the second 
chapter of Genesis, when the human person is fashioned “out of 
the dust of the ground” and receives the breath of life (Genesis 
2:7). In death, a person returns to the ground from which we 
came. The ancient Hebrews used ashes as a sign of 
repentance, reminding themselves that God is God and we are 
not.  As the minister places ashes on our forehead, we hear 
either “remember that you are dust and unto dust you shall 
return” or “turn away from sin and be faithful to the Gospel.” 
When we receive ashes, we remember our own mortality. We’re 
reminded that we have limited time on this earth and we ought to 
make the best use of it that we can! People are in need of love, 
care, and compassion. We all need to continually rediscover the 
love of God. The Gospel invites every person in every stage of 
life to encounter and imitate Jesus here and now. The forty days 
of Lent are the perfect time to assess our own awareness of 
these realities. 
 

Catholic Women’s League News 
Our Spring Conference is set for Saturday, March 
14, 2020 from 1 pm - 4 pm and will be held at St. 
Therese of Lisieux in Port Colborne.  There will be 
two guest speakers. Lisa Coxon from Northland Point 

will be speaking about Seniors and programmes specifically 
designed for them & Sylvia Verde  will be speaking about Pope 
Francis. Our theme is "Loneliness" and both these ladies will be 
addressing this topic.  
 
 
Fenwick’s St. Ann Catholic Elementary School Parent 
Council Presents: Trivia Night and Silent 
AuctionFundraiser, Friday APR 24th RECEPTION 6:30PM      
Trivia begins 7:00PM    Fire Station #2, 766 Welland Rd.  $20/
ticket  (which includes pizza AND munchies) create your 
winning TEAM 8 players/table. Individual tickets may be 
purchased, although we are encouraging tables of 8 and 
booking tickets in advance. Payments may be made day of, at 
the door.  To reserve tickets use School Cash on Line or 
email stanntrivia@gmail.com  
 
 
 
 
World day of prayer……. Put in on march 1st. 

 
World Day of Prayer is a global ecumenical movement led 

by Christian women who welcome you to join in prayer and 
action for peace and justice.  

Prayer and Action Are Inseparable 
On World Day of Prayer, people all around the world will unite 
to: 

 affirm their belief and faith in Christ; 
 be enriched by the experiences of other Christians, their 

countries & cultures; 
 pray for and/or with others for the burdens of others; 
 become more aware of their own talents, and to be 

encouraged to use them in Christian service; 
 develop awareness of the world as a whole, and to 

understand and appreciate that God loves all people 
everywhere. 

World Day of Prayer takes place internationally on the first 
Friday of March every year.  In 2020 that will be March 6th.  
  
 

Rise! Take Your Mat and Walk 

Program written by the 

World Day of Prayer Committee of Zimbabwe for WDP 2020 

John 5:2-9a  
 
 
The WDP 2020 program is based on Jesus’ encounter with a 
person who, although positioned for healing, had not acted upon 
the opportunities given (John 5:2-9a). Jesus asked –“Do you 
want to be made well?” You are faced with this life-changing 
question. What are you going to do? Use this opportunity to 
reflect with your WDP group, community and ecumenical 
partners. Prayer and action are what links us together around 
the globe. 
 
The country of Zimbabwe continues its search for peace during 
its political transition. The change in government, that occurred 
when the WDP materials were written, continues to bring 
Zimbabwe to the frontlines of the media. The economy crashed 
the dreams of many, Mugabe died at 95 years old, protests are 
met with violence, and a massive cyclone has flooded some 
communities. 
 
However in all moments, WDP women, churches and 
ecumenical organizations have not lost hope. 
 
“Rise! Take Your Mat and Walk,” said Jesus. Our sisters from 
Zimbabwe are taking Jesus’ encounter to be a call to act in love 
for peace and reconciliation. “The action verbs suggest that we 
should not be afraid to act on the word of God. God is offering 
us the steps for personal and social transformation.” This is the 
time for change! 
 
May we hear the words of this compassionate God and the 
Prince of Peace to act upon the healing of ourselves and our 
communities to bring peace and reconciliation into the world.  
The host church this year will be Fenwick United Church.  
The service will begin at 2pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
St. Andrew the Apostle Church welcomes you to join for a 6
-part Bible Class on Holy Eucharist. Learn from Dr. Scott 
Hahn the meaning of covenant, sacrifice, and sacrament as 
understood in the Bible from Genesis through Revelation. Watch 
the 'Eucharist in Scripture' on Lenten Thursdays from 
February 27th at 6:30 PM. St. Andrew the Apostle RCC located 
on 4 St. Andrews Avenue Welland Ontario. If you have any 
questions please call 905-732-5046. 
 
 

 
 
 

On Saturday March 28th, 2020, in every parish across the 
diocese a priest will be available from 10am –2pm to hear 
individual confessions.  There will also be Eucharistic Adoration 
during this time.  No matter how long it has been, you are 
welcome to celebrate the Sacrament of Penance, which assists 
us in spiritual discipline as we turn away from sin and open our 
hearts to reconciliation and healing; or you can simply come to 
pray before the Lord.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Cathedral Appeal Update  
 

 
 
Feb 29/March 1 
 
Our Cathedral has a very rich past.  The parish church of St. 
Catharine of Alexandria became the Cathedral of St. Catharine 
of Alexandria when the Most Rev. Thomas J. McCarthy was 
seated at the throne during his installation as Bishop of the new 
diocese of St. Catharines.  He received the crozier from His 
Eminence James C Cardinal McGuigan on November 25, 1958.  
We as a diocese will gather on November 25, 2020 to mark the 
175

th
 Anniversary of this parish church – now our Cathedral – a 

beautifully restored Cathedral.  Play your part now in this 
restoration project.  Visit us on the web at www.saintcd.com/
appeal or pick up a brochure and pledge form in your church 
today to play your part in this historic restoration project.  May 
God bless you! 
 
March 7/8 
Did you know that the Cathedral houses the chair of the Bishop, 
and that the Cathedral is the official church of the bishop of the 
diocese?  As found in the Catechism of the Catholic Church, the 
Greek word cathedra means chair or throne; the bishop’s “chair” 
symbolizes his teaching and governing authority, and is located 
in the principal church or “cathedral” of the local diocese of 
which he is the chief pastor.  Our Bishop, the Most Reverend 
Gerard Bergie’s chair can be found in the re-envisioned 
sanctuary of our Cathedral currently undergoing a most 
extensive 1.2 million renovation.  We need the help all to meet 
our goal.  Be sure to visit us on the web at www.saintcd.com/
appeal or pick up a brochure and pledge form in your church 
today to play your part in this most remarkable restoration 
project.  May God bless you! 

 
 
 
 

The St. Vincent de Paul Society is asking for volunteers to 
help at their store at 67 Queenston St. in St. Catharines. The 
Society is an international lay organization founded by 
French university students and led by Blessed Frederic 
Ozanam, who was a lawyer, author & professor dedicated to 
the service of the poor. Through the society, his work 
continues to-day. The store sells a wide variety of goods & 
proceeds are used to aid the poor and needy in our 
community. The work involves sorting & organizing the 
many donations brought to the store and thus no experience 
is necessary. The store is open Monday to Friday from 
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and Saturday from 10:00 a.m. to 
2:00 p.m. Volunteers work a three hour shift, once a week 
from either 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. or 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
If you are interested in helping this most worthy charitable 
organization, please contact the store manager at 905-684-
2042 or visit the store at 67 Queenston St., St. Catharines. 

 
 
 
 
 
A reminder- Our website domain name has changed to the 
 following:  www.stannfenwick.com 
 
 
 
 
Note regarding Offertory envelopes:  A reminder…..please 
do not use envelopes from previous years or envelopes which 
have been assigned to other parishioners.  As many as 15-20 
offertory box numbers can change for parishioners in a year and  
although we can usually find the errors, if we don’t, your 
contribution could be credited to another person.  If you did not 
pick up your offertory box for this year or you would like to use 
envelopes, please phone the office.  If you forgot your envelope, 
there are pink “visitor” envelopes at the church entrance you can 
use—just put your name on it.  Or use a blank envelope and 
include your name.  Visitors to the church are encouraged to 
add their address and phone number for credit.  Thank you! 
 
 
Volunteers needed to assist with church cleaning (worship 
area) approximately every 4-5 weeks.  Training will be provided.  
Please phone the office soon if you can help. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
POINTS TO PONDER FROM NIAGARA FOUNDATION FOR 
CATHOLIC EDUCATION 

Sunday, February 23rd, 2020 
 

http://www.saintcd.com/appeal
http://devp.org/give
http://www.devp.org/act
http://stannfenwick.wixsite.com/youthministry
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http://stannfenwick.wixsite.com/youthministry
http://stannfenwick.wixsite.com/youthministry
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mailto:stannstrivia@gmail.com
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http://www.saintcd.com/appeal


i 



i 


